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From: Louis Plachowski
To: dencc - City Council
Subject: CB15-0172 A bill for an ordinance approving a park building plan for the Denver Zoo at City Park.
Date: Monday, April 20, 2015 4:06:41 PM


April 20, 2015


Dear Members of Denver City Council:


CB15-0172 A bill for an ordinance approving a park building plan 
for the Denver Zoo at City Park.


I am writing to ask you to inquire whether our RNO has been given sufficient notice for the membership to 
consider the Denver Zoo’s request to build 27 oversize (greater than 3000 sq ft) buildings over a 20-year period.  
City Council plans to vote on this issue tonight, April 20, 2015.


According to Municipal Code, the only information that the Zoo is required to present is a one-page map showing 
the locations of the proposed buildings.  However, also according to Municipal Code, every affected RNO is 
supposed to be given the opportunity for public comment based on an informed discussion and vote of their 
membership.


It’s my understanding that a notice went out to RNOs on April 10, 2015, indicating that there would be a hearing at 
Council on April 20, 2015, and claiming that this met the requirement for notification.  Whether you agree or not 
with that interpretation, it would certainly seem to be the case that 10 days does not provide adequate opportunity 
for RNOs to collect information for their members, meet, discuss, and vote on an issue that will affect their 
neighborhood for decades to come.


Please see the one-page map below that is the basis for the Zoo’s request to Council, and here is a link to their 
Master Plan: http://denverzoomasterplan.org/sites/denverzoo.engagingplans.org/files/pdf/140911%20pp%201-
72%20BAMP_small.pdf


While the Zoo believes that they’ve asked for feedback, their efforts have focused on asking potential visitors to 
react to the new exhibits and buildings.  They have not asked the City Park neighborhoods for feedback on how 
such an extensive building program and concomittant increased visitorship will affect the neighbors of City Park 
and City Park itself over the next 20 years.  The world outside the perimetere of the Zoo is where we live, and they
 just don’t seem to understand that.


Construction impacts for a 20 year period need to have a well-defined process that includes public input and 
review.  This should include public meetings to disclose plans & schedules, rules about what & when park roads 
can be used to access construction sites, rules about traffic planning and detours (especially considering 23rd 
Avenue, which has become a significant commuter route for Park Hill & Stapleton commuters - both car and bike - 
on weekdays, rules about the location and management of construction yard & worker parking, etc.  


Furthermore, a 20 year construction period is very long and could be considered open-ended.  With our 
unprecedented growth and increasing density, It is would be better for the Zoo to receive limited permission - 
maybe with an expiration after 5 years - after which its process and the impact on neighborhoods can be re-
evaluated and, if appropriate, renewed by the sitting Council at the time 


Warmest regards,


Louis Plachowski,
President, City Park Friends and Neighbors
720-425-3768
Louis@DenverWelcomeHome.com
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From: msbaird49@comcast.net
To: Brooks, Albus - City Council District 8
Cc: dencc - City Council; lPlachowski@gmail.com
Subject: Denver Zoo Master Plan
Date: Monday, April 20, 2015 4:26:00 PM


Dear Councilman Brooks:


I am a happy Park Hill constituent, a long-time user and former member of the zoo
 (two children).   We are very pleased to see the Denver Zoo continue to improve the
 habitats and experiences for their animals and for their visitors.  However, we would
 like to urge you, for such an important and major zoo investment, to postpone
 approval of the Master Plan until the new City Council is seated.  I also think that
 such a major building plan, that impacts green space, trees, and parking, warrants
 additional public input.  


I would like to know, for example, answers to these questions:


what concerns and questions did the City Park Alliance have about this plan?
what concerns and questions did INC and the two newer City Park
 neighborhood advocacy groups have?
what is the overall loss/gain of green space and of trees within the zoo with the
 new construction?
will any green space/tree loss be mitigated through new space/trees where
 buildings are removed?
what will the impact be on parking, especially staff parking?  what is the overall
 gain/loss with the new garages?
what is the impact on trees outside of the zoo limits in the shared park parking
 lot? (especially new east portal)
what is the visual impact (on views from the Museum of Nature and History and
 from the park) of the tower that is over 50 feet?
will the Zoo finally build a federally approved but attractive perimeter zoo fence
 (replacing chain link, barbed wire, snow fencing, etc).  It was my understanding
 that the Zoo agreed to a new fence and better edge with the rest of the park
 when the two parking garages were completed. 


Thank you very much for your consideration of this.  And thank you for your efforts on
 our behalf.


Susan Edwards Baird
2365 Eudora Street
Denver, Colorado  80207
303 399-5438
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From: Valerie Schwebach, Ph.D.
To: dencc - City Council
Subject: Denver Zoo Master Plan
Date: Monday, April 20, 2015 3:09:25 PM


Dear Members of City Council,


 


I write in support of the Denver Zoo’s proposed Master Plan.  I attended two of the Zoo’s
 numerous public meetings on this plan, and was struck by the thoughtfulness of the proposal,
 the extent of the Zoo’s public outreach, and the supportive reactions of my fellow citizen-
attendees.  I’ll touch on each of these briefly.


 


First, the ideas reflected in the Master Plan are in line with the Denver Zoo’s long tradition of
 innovation. That tradition began in 1918 with Bear Mountain, one of the world’s first
 naturalistic animal exhibits.   It continued in 2011 with the Zoo winning the first ever Green
 Award from the Association of Zoos and Aquariums.   Now, in 2015, the Zoo seeks to
 implement new approaches in animal husbandry and exhibition, reinforce its commitment to
 conservation and education, and redesign the public’s experience of the zoo – both within the
 Zoo’s perimeter (e.g. with features like the Braided Path) and outside it (for example by
 improving the aesthetics of the Waste-to-Energy Building).  These changes are key to
 ensuring that the Denver Zoo continues to attract visitors from Colorado and beyond – and
 ensuring that the Zoo stays on the forefront of innovation – as it moves into the second
 century of its existence.


 


What’s more, the Zoo has gone to extraordinary lengths to involve the public with its Plan. 
 Presentations at the public meetings and in the Zoo’s website survey clearly described and
 illustrated the numerous projects that comprise the Plan. Zoo personnel explained the thinking
 behind each project and the overall rationale behind the Plan. And citizens have had multiple
 opportunities to provide feedback and input on specific aspects of the Plan, through
 participation in the meetings, discussions with Zoo personnel, and voting on the Zoo’s
 website.


 


My own impression of this feedback and input, based on my observations of two public
 meetings and an almost City-wide discussion on the online Nextdoor forum is that the vast
 majority of citizens support of the Zoo’s vision and appreciate the role they’ve had in shaping
 it.  I recognize that there is vociferous opposition to the Plan, and I think the Zoo has tried to
 address those concerns in a respectful way.  However, I strongly believe that this opposition
 reflects a minority opinion that is not representative of the broader public, and feel that in
 many respects it is not factually based.


 


The Master Plan is a well-reasoned and thoughtful approach to updating the Denver Zoo as it



mailto:valphd@gmail.com

mailto:dencc@denvergov.org





 moves into its second century.  The Plan reflects a tradition of innovation that is symbolic not
 just of the Zoo’s history but of the City of Denver itself.  The Zoo has actively engaged the
 citizenry of the City in the discussion and development of this Plan.  For these reasons, I urge
 the Council to vote to allow the implementation of the Zoo’s Master Plan.


 


Sincerely,


 


Valerie Schwebach, Ph.D.








From: Lorrie Ray
To: dencc - City Council
Subject: Denver Zoo
Date: Tuesday, April 21, 2015 5:50:16 AM


I am writing to ask city  council and the mayor to delay approval on any plans for the zoo.  I 
 understand that a plan for the entire park is in the works, and I would like the city to follow in
 the steps of the state of Colorado and think about a larger plan first.


If you were to emulate CDOT, you would have a 20 year plan for the entire park that would
 allow for flexibility and input from the surrounding neighborhoods, as well as other
 considerations, such as drought.


The zoo's desires should not supercede good long term planning for the park.


Thank you,


Lorrie Ray
646 York Street
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From: Zane Heninger
To: dencc - City Council
Subject: Please approve!
Date: Monday, April 20, 2015 6:23:15 PM


Please approve the improvements to the zoo!!!


Zane Heninger
(720) 320-8889
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From: Dave Felice
To: dencc - City Council
Subject: Zoo Master Plan
Date: Monday, April 20, 2015 3:18:38 PM
Attachments: pastedGraphic.pdf


ACity Council Members:
As a member of Greater Park Hill Community, I am writing to ask you to determine if our RNO
 has been given sufficient notice for our membership to consider the Denver Zoo’s request to
 build 27 oversize (greater than 3000 sq ft) buildings over a 20-year period. City Council plans
 to vote on this issue tonight, April 20, 2015.
According to Municipal Code, the only information that the Zoo is required to present is a one-
page map showing the locations of the proposed buildings. However, also according to
 Municipal Code, every affected RNO is supposed to be given the opportunity for public
 comment based on an informed discussion and vote of their membership.
It’s my understanding that a notice went out to RNOs on April 10, 2015, indicating that there
 would be a hearing at Council on April 20, 2015, and claiming that this met the requirement for
 notification. Whether you agree or not with that interpretation, it would certainly seem to be the
 case that 10 days does not provide adequate opportunity for RNOs to collect information for
 their members, meet, discuss, and vote on an issue that will affect their neighborhood for
 decades to come. In fact, it is my belief that the notice was not sent to GPHC.
Please see the one-page map below that is the basis for the Zoo’s request to Council, and here is
 a link to their Master Plan:
 http://denverzoomasterplan.org/sites/denverzoo.engagingplans.org/files/pdf/140911%20pp%201-
72%20BAMP_small.pdf
While Zoo officials believe that they’ve asked for feedback, their efforts have focused on asking
 potential visitors to react to the new exhibits and buildings. They have not asked the City Park
 neighborhoods for feedback on how such an extensive building program and concomitant
 increased visitorship will affect the neighbors of City Park and City Park itself over the next 20
 years. The world outside the perimeter of the Zoo is where we live, and they just don’t seem to
 understand that.
Construction impacts for a 20 year period need to have a well-defined process that includes
 public input and review. This should include public meetings to disclose plans & schedules;
 rules about what & when park roads can be used to access construction sites; rules about traffic
 planning and detours, especially considering 23rd Avenue, which has become a significant
 commuter route for commuters - both car and bike - on weekdays; rules about the location and
 management of construction yard & worker parking; and impacts on users of City Park. I
 believe that City Council needs to ask city departments such as Traffic Engineering (traffic
 impacts), Environmental Health (noise), and probably others, to assist us in evaluating the
 impacts of this plan on our neighborhoods and on City Park.
Furthermore, a 20 year construction period is very long and could be considered open-ended.
 With our unprecedented growth and increasing density, It is would be better for Council to
 consider giving the Zoo limited permission - such as an expiration after 5 years - after which its
 process and the impact on neighborhoods can be re-evaluated and, if appropriate, renewed by
 the sitting Council at the time.
Thank you,
Dave Felice
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From: ritas@ecentral.com
To: dencc - City Council
Subject: Zoo proposal on agenda for this evening
Date: Monday, April 20, 2015 3:31:55 PM


I live at 1925 E. 23rd Ave., Denver, CO 80205. I support the zoo proposal that is on the
 agenda for this evening.


I want to let anyone who cares that CPFAN does not represent me, nor most of the people
 who live in their area. They are a self appointed, self serving group. They have done
 nothing to get the opinions of the 99% of people who live in the City Park area. They
 represent their own narrow opinions and idea.


Rita Sporrer


ritas@ecentral.com
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